SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Extra-Ordinary Meeting of the Council

Held at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm on Monday 02 February 2015
PRESENT

Councillors Mrs B Baker (Mayor), JMW Kenny (Deputy Mayor), P Adams, A Bannerman, Mrs A Chebsey, Mrs H Fraser, I Jones, Mrs P Moseley, A Mosley, Mrs K Owen, K Pardy, M Price, K Roberts, J Tandy & ARH Townsend.
IN ATTENDANCE

Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Rebecca Oliver (Committee Clerk), Carol Pullen (Mayor’s Secretary), Andy Watkin (Responsible Finance Officer) and 4 members of the public.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Ms J Mackenzie and P Nutting.

78/14
DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT

	Shropshire Councillors
	Twin hatted members declared a personal interest in matters relating to the Town Council’s relationship with Shropshire Council


79/14
MINUTES OF COUNCIL

The minutes of the meeting held on 19 January 2015 were submitted as circulated and read.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 19 January 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.
80/14
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.
81/14
BUDGET 2015/16
Councillor Mosley explained that since the last Full Council meeting, he and the Town Clerk met with Clive Wright and Keith Barrow to discuss the budget and funding decisions.
The outcome of the meeting was:

· The Council Tax Support Grant of £78k has been withdrawn by Shropshire Council.
· The Diminishing Grant Fund of £166k has been withdrawn by Shropshire Council.
· The £170k efficiency savings on the Service Level Agreement had been found, but this was only on the basis that the SLA be extended.
· The terms of the Service Level Agreement that was due to run for another four years only has been extended indefinitely.  This will include a break clause based on quality but not price.

· The management and responsibility for the Golf Course, CCTV and Paddling Pool will be transferred to STC, subject to a process of due diligence.
· Future discussions will take place to review other services that STC could potentially take over.

The Responsible Finance Officer presented the Budget for 2015/16 which now reflects the above changes.  He explained that there will be no increase in the precept and that £40k net expenditure has been allocated in the budget for the legal fees of drawing up the contracts for the three new services.

The budget now shows an allowance for the purchasing of Grounds Maintenance equipment which is only required since the Service Level Agreement (SLA) has been extended.  There will now also be funds allocated to develop the Quarry play facility.
Councillor Mosley thanked the Officers for their hard-work, professionalism and great management of the reserves which has enabled this budget to be created, which will be significant progress for Shrewsbury.

Councillor Fraser questioned if the extension to the Service Level Agreement has been confirmed in writing.  Councillor Mosley confirmed that the existing contract is in place for the next four years and the extension to this has only been verbally agreed.  The Town Council’s Solicitor would draw up a legal agreement as a Deed of Variation and it is expected that the new contract will be drawn up by the start of the new financial year.  If there is non-compliance by Shropshire Council, the Town Council will not release the £170k savings.
The Town Clerk reported that there is no progress to report on the transfer of the Countryside Unit and Monkmoor Recreational Ground.  Progress in seeking Secretary of State approval is held back by Shropshire Council Estate’s reluctance to include the Monkmoor Recreation Ground car park in the land transfer.
With reference to the SLA being measured on Quality, Councillor Adams asked what the definition of Quality is.  The Town Clerk agreed that this detail is vague even as written in the SLA however, no default notices have ever been issued to STC so staff will continue working to the same high quality as they always have.

Councillor Tandy also congratulated Officers for reaching a good agreement and asked if this is inflation proof.  The Town Clerk explained that there was provision in the existing SLA for payment to be index-linked.  Councillor Mosley made members aware that is likely to take time for these new initiatives to become successful and will require further hard work from Officers and staff and thanked them in advance for this.
RESOLVED:

(i) That an expenditure budget for the financial year 2015/16 be set at £2,944,074.
(ii) That Precept of £879,881(equivalent to a Band D rate of £39.89) be levied against the ratepayers of Shrewsbury.

